

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH

TRINITY

Belong. Become. Be.

TIMES

I am grateful for the strides we have made in the last few weeks in regard to the ability to offer our 8:45 a.m. service and begin our Children's Sunday School classes again. It was so encouraging to take a walk down the Children and Preschool hallways and see our children and their teachers engaged in activities and learning about the Bible. As your pastor, I am so appreciative of every one of you who said yes and is taking the responsibility of teaching our children and students during what is still a challenging time. I am grateful to Katie Medlin, Rev. Christian Davis and our SMAC and Children's leadership. I am also thankful for our parents who are working together to get our Sunday School classes restarted and to keep our kids safe, so we are able to continue to have this important ministry offered at this time. We want to do all we can to keep this important ministry going without interruption. We are looking forward to resuming Wednesday activities for our Students and Children in September.

Our annual North Hills 5K is coming on September 11. This run/walk helps to raise money for BackPack Buddies through North Raleigh Ministries. BackPack Buddies is a program that provides meals for children in our schools, and we support this program in 5 of our local schools. This ministry, provided through North Raleigh Ministries, means over 200 children have breakfast, lunch and supper 7 days a week with the use of a backpack full of food the children can take home.

Robin and I have enjoyed running and now walking the course for 15 years. It is a great time to meet people in the community and walk the community around our church. As a challenge to our church members, Robin and I will be making an additional donation per church member who registers. If you would like to match our gift or even raise the bar, then let me know. We invite you to walk the course with us at an approximate 15:00 minute per mile pace or you can run/walk your own race. If you are a Senior Adult and would like to walk inside on the walking track at the ROC you can do that as well, as part of the Senior Stroll.



LET'S GO

BACK TO THE FUTURE

THIS FALL AT TBC

BACK TO THE FUTURE!!!

SS Teacher Training
September 19
5:00-7:00pm
You will not want to miss it!

"Roads? Where we are going we don't need roads." (Doc Brown).

But we need the Word. Come and get prepared to share

God's word with others!



DEACON OF THE WEEK



August 22

Grant Gubbins, native of Raleigh, has been a member of TBC since 2004. He and his wife, Danielle, are both active members of A6C1 where Grant teaches SS. He is a deacon for this class alongside Victoria Price and Kayla Daffron. Grant works as a Project Analyst for PRA Health Sciences, Inc. He also serves at Trinity on Mission Steering Committee as a member and treasurer and on the Stewardship Committee.



August 29

Chris Stanley is a native of Clarendon, NC. He and his wife, Stephanie, have two children: Meghan (Billy) and Josh. He is the VP of Clinical and Digital Solutions at Labcorp. He serves as a deacon for A6C2 alonside of Molly Kovacs and Brittan Gourley. Chris also serves as TBC as a A6C2 SS teacher, Adult 6 SS director, 3 year old Mission Friends teacher, Family Promise volunteer, ETC volunteer, and on the Pastoral Advisory Committee.

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To TBC Member Anita Heath and her family: TBC Members Anne Warren, John and Maidi Warren (and their children David and Brandon Warren), and Phil and Jill Warren upon the passing of Anita's son, Anne's grandson, and John and Phil's nephew TBC Member Will Heath on July 30.

To **TBC Members Benji Green and Bryan and Emma Green** upon the passing of Benji's mother and Bryan and Emma's grandmother, Ruth Limbrick Green, of Pittsboro on August 1.

To **TBC Members Tonya and David Zucker** and their children **Ashley and Michael Zucker** upon the passing of David's father, Robert L. (Bobby) Zucker, of Raleigh on August 16.

CONGRATULATIONS

To **TBC Members Ana and Ian Trampe** upon the birth of their daughter **Ellen Mills Trampe** on August 5, 2021. Proud grandparents are **Alma and John Hoffmann**, proud aunts are **Tessa and Emma Hoffmann**, and proud uncle is **Justus Hoffmann**.

WELCOME TO TRINITY

Louis and Yetive Capps joined by letter.

CHURCH CONFERENCE

Next Church Conference is **September 19th at 7pm** in the Chapel.

WEDNESDRY NIGHT FRLL KICKOFF

SEPT. 8, 2021 | 6:30-7:30 PM BACK PARKING LOT

FOOD TRUCKS | FELLOWSHIP | ICE CREAM INFLATABLES FOR THE KIDS



MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT GROUPS RETURNING THIS FALL!

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT GROUPS (MEGs are couples who meet once a month to invest an evening in growing their marriage led by a trained leader).

On Friday evening, October 15th, we will begin a new "Starter MEG" that will meet 8 evenings through May at Trinity. Ongoing MEGs (those who have completed the "starter MEG" and want to continue together) will begin their gatherings in October as well.

Interested? Email daughtryjulie@yahoo.com or text Julie Daughtry at 910-590-6438.

- Julie and Van Daughtry, Sarah and Ellis Payne, Allison and Ragan Williams



Music resumes on Wednesday & Sunday nights soon!

Fall Kick-off for Children's Choirs and Missions is September 8.

The Wednesday Night Program will look a little different this year for our musicians:

6:30 - 7:00 pm | Children's Choirs
6:30 - 7:20 pm | Orchestra, Ensembles (when they resume)
7:30 - 8:30 pm | Sanctuary Choir
(9:00 pm in November as we get closer to cantata preparation)

The Sunday night program will remain the same with **Bells of Praise at 5 pm and Student Choir at 6 pm**. There are many students who have missed their first year in Student Choir last year and this year. We will welcome you on **September 12!** Mark your calendars so that we can resume our choir rehearsals and begin a new journey together.

A Word from our Technical Teams:

Every Sunday, our technical volunteer teams provide for our audio, projector and online streaming of our services. Our technical teams are looking for additional willing servants to help with these programs. No experience necessary and any and all training can be provided. If you can flip a switch or use a tablet we can use you. We look for assistance about once per month if possible. Contact Steve Byers, Jon Dees (jonathan.dees@gmail.com) or Mark Blashaw (video@tbcraleigh.com) to get connected.

Until we meet again!

Steve

ALWAYS A PLACE FOR YOU! Find your place in the music ministry in 2021! If you have singing or instrumental abilities, we need you. We are always looking for more musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

Through Jesus, therefore, let us continually offer to God a sacrifice of praisethe fruit of lips that openly profess his name. — Hebrews 13:15

SUNDAY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE

Here is our new SS class attendance taking procedures for the next few months:

- 1. A designated person from each SS class should go to the SS office on the 2nd floor B hallway and get their class SS box. Sue Fry should be in the office each week.
- 2. The box will have: a paper copy for reporting attendance, several duplicate visitor/ new member forms, a small pink sheet for making member corrections and a paper copy of the "THIS WEEK at Trinity for current announcements."
- 3. The attendance taker can be one or two individuals.
- One individual to take a written attendance and return this paper copy back in the box to the SS office by 10:20am --attaching all physical papers to the attendance sheet when returning box. [Please add the zoom attendees to this written form if able. If not, let Sue Fry know.]
- One individual to take attendance virtually. See Karen or Bonnie in the office for info!
- Please use the duplicate visitor forms in the box to acknowledge visitors and return
 one copy back to the SS office in the box. Attach it to the class roll if possible.
- Class Rosters are available upon request. One is provided.
- We will NOT be taking an offering in SS at this time. You can still bring your offering to worship or drop it in one of the offering boxes in the Narthex.

Sue Fry, our SS Secretary will be in the SS office to answer any questions or find someone who can help. For the next several months we will be taking attendance both written and virtual. We are excited about our new program –but ask your patience as we make sure we have the kinks worked out.

GRIEFSHARE

Sundays at 5:30pm beginning August 22

Please contact Boyd Dimmock, Larry Autry or Stephanie Johnson about attending.

DIVORCE CARE

Beginning early September.

Please check DivorceCare website or contact church office or Shay and Jeff Greene about interest or attending.

TNT RETURNS THIS FALL!

This Bible study on **Exodus: Freed to Follow God** returns on Tuesdays for men and women of our Community. The men are facilitated by Jeff Roberts and the women are facilitated by Robin Roberts. Exodus is the epic story of God's people experiencing every emotion and circumstance that we also might encounter. There is misery and there is celebration. There is disappointment and satisfaction. They will experience lack and abundance. There will be moments where faith flourishes and when they doubt God's power. Through it all, God is faithful and working in the lives of His people. To sign up, contact the church office.

THURSDAY SENIOR GAMES

EVERY THURSDAY | 1:00-3:00 PM | A214

All SENIORS and "WANNABE SENIORS" come on Thursdays and play Senior Games. We start at 1:00 pm with a devotion and play until 3:00 pm. As we have started back, we have two bridge tables, but we are working on a third table! There is also a group playing Chickenfoot. They have one full table, but can set up another table, too.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, CALL ANITA YEARGIN AT 919-389-1299.



SENIOR ADULT BIBLE STUDY

Join us each week as we dig deeper into the weekly texts from the sermon. No registration necessary. Just bring your Bible and a friend!

Five Wishes Workshop

Sunday, October 3, 2021 4:00-6:00p.m. in the Fellowship Hall

Five Wishes is a gift - a gift to you and your loved ones. This workshop helps each of us have the difficult conversations about end of life decisions with our aging parents, our spouses, our loved ones, and especially ourselves. Come learn helpful ways to navigate conversations about health care agents, living wills, personal dignity, and legacy in seasons of serious illness and end of life.

Register by September 26 by emailing Lydia at Itatum@tbcraleigh.com

MCCREARY COUNTY, KY

JULY MISSION TRIP

TBC has joined hands with Crossroads Community Baptist Church (CCBC), a Baptist on Missions partner, in McCreary County KY to share God's love. Our mission team helped at the Light Community, the Lord's Café and the Thursday - Grocery Giveaway.

The Light Community is being developed to provide a safe haven for individuals, families and also provide a recovery ministry. The construction team worked one of the 15 tiny homes all week under the hot sun.

And, the Lord's Café restaurant operates Monday-Wednesday as a full-serve restaurant with two differences from other restaurants. First, the wait staff prays with every customer. Secondly, at the end of the meal, there is no check given for the meal. Everything done at the café is through volunteers and donations. Our ministry team helped with food prep for the meals and managed the clothing giveaway which included many clothing items provided by TBC members.

On Thursday, our ministry team helped unload a flatbed truck filled with food items and prepared for the 300+ families that came to receive groceries for their families. The groceries were taken to the customer's car and each family was prayed for.

In addition, to the team traveling to McCreary County, we were blessed with those back home who wrote the KY Team Devotionals, brought clothing items. prayed for the team, and joined the Zoom Prayer Meetings. It was amazing to see how God used the gifts of His children to share His love in McCreary County, as well as minister to the TBC Mission Team.

Stay tuned for the upcoming mission opportunity this fall in McCreary County.

Mark Your Calendars

Shredding Event | August 28, 2021

9:00AM - 1:00PM

We will need those ready to bring their boxes of paper to be shredded as well as those who would like to volunteer to help!

Local Ministry Partner Supply Drive

Please deliver all NRM food donations at our Local Ministry Supply Drive on Thursday, September 9th from 11AM-12:30PM at the A/B Hall Portico, or directly to NRM at 9650 Strickland Road, Suite 161 Raleigh, NC 27615.

North Hills 5K, Backpack Buddies, and You!

Register, Donate, and Volunteer

Race Date: Saturday, September 11, 2021

Through our partnership with North Raleigh Ministries, we are able to help children in five of our local elementary schools and one middle school to have reliable access to nutritious meals over the weekends when access to free and reduced breakfast and lunch is not available through their school programs. North Carolina is the 10th hungriest state in our nation. In central North Carolina, 1 in 4 children does not have adequate access to food. Through the Backpack Buddies program, children are not simply physically fed, but they receive the message that they are cared for. Please consider making a difference with Backpack Buddies.

Visit Northhills5k.com for More Information

McCreary County, KY July Mission Trip Photos







NEW! YOUNG ADULT SS CLASS

NEW START DATE!

Beginning on **Sunday, September 19, 2021**, a new young adult Sunday School class will begin at TBC. The class is open to all young adults interested in being part of a new class where you can explore how your faith and scripture intersect with your life as a young adult in the world. The class will be taught by Chris and Stephanie Stanley. Email Rebekah for more information. For anyone interested in the class, please join us on **Thursday, September 16th at 7:00pm** at Jeff and Robin Roberts house for an ice cream social to meet one another and your teachers.

COLLEGE MISSION TRIP













WHAT'S GOING ON THIS YEAR IN STUDENT MINISTRY?



MIDDLE SCHOOL BEACH RETREAT

SEPT. 24-26TH FORT CASWELL Register by Aug. 31st!

2021-2022 TBC STUDENT MINISTRY

NOW TO HIM WHO IS ABLE TO
DO IMMEASURABLY MORE THAN
ALL WE ASK OR IMAGINE,
ACCORDING TO HIS POWER
THAT IS AT WORK WITHIN US

EPHESIANS 3:20



HIGH SCHOOL MOUNTAIN RETREAT

OCT. 8-10TH CAMP BLUE RIDGE

Register by Sept. 22nd!



COMBINED SKI RETREAT

JAN. 28-30TH WINTERPLACE, WV



SPRING RETREATS

TBD TBD



MIDDLE SCHOOL PASSPORT

JUNE 27-JULY 2ND Gardner-Webb



HIGH SCHOOL MISSION TRIP

JULY 9TH-JULY 17TH NYC/BOSTON



SUNDAYS @6PM

D-TEAMS + NORTHBOUND

WEDNESDAYS @6:30PM



SEPT. 12, OCT. 24, & NOV. 21 @12:15PM



Scan Here

OR CHECK OUT WWW.TBCRALEIGH.COM/YOUTH FOR REGISTRATIONS AND DETAILS



SCAN ME

Check out tbcraleigh.com/youth for more information!

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS RETURN

Beginning Sept. 8 | 6:30-7:30

Wednesday nights are returning back in person starting September 8th! On September 8th, we will have a church-wide Fall Kickoff from 6:30-7:30pm. It will be a great event for the whole family, with food trucks, inflatables, and fun activities! In the weeks following, activities will all take place within the 6:30-7:30pm hour.

Music and Missions will begin on September 15th and the last Wednesday night for the fall will be November 17th. The Wednesday night children's schedule is below:

6:30-7:00pm Music 7:00-7:30pm Missions

Childcare will be provided. We can't wait to see you there! Email Katie with any questions.

SAVE THE DATEFOR OUR KIDS RETREAT!

9.26.21

Join us for an afternoon retreat here at Trinity with local area churches.

What will we do?

- Missions
- Bible Study
- Recreation
- Worship

3rd -5th Grade

Cost: \$10 to cover lunch and kona ice

After church on September 26, we will have lunch together and some gym time. Other church groups joining us will be here by 1:30 pm. You can pick up you child at TBC at 4:00pm.

RSVP to Katie by September 20 if your child can attend.

EXTENDED TEACHING CARE

ETC is continuing with the current protocols through 9/5/21:

- You need to pre-register for your child to attend. Registration will be emailed
 out a week at a time. You will receive the next week's signup the Sunday
 afternoon before and will have until the following Friday at noon to register.
- Worship care will only be available during late service.
- I need YOUR help, parent-check your email for an updated sign up sheet to volunteer!
- All volunteers will be required to wear masks at this time.
- 4 year old ETC will resume 8/8/21

Beginning 9/12/21:

- Early service worship care will resume
- Our traditional ETC schedule will begin again. Be on the lookout for your schedule!
- You will still need to register for ETC to make sure we are adequately staffed with volunteers for the week.

We are thrilled to return to some of our favorite activities here at Trinity with our children. As we transition back, here are a few COVID updates and policies for preschool and children's ministry.

The Covid-19 Advisory Team met on July 20th and reviewed our COVID-19 protocols. After much deliberation and discussion, they came up with the following protocols for children's activities on campus at Trinity Baptist Church:

- 1. Because Children have not had the opportunity to be vaccinated at this time we will continue our policy that Children (ages 5-fifth grade) and all who work with them will be required to wear masks for all indoor children's programs. This includes; Sunday school, missions classes, children's choirs, and extended teaching care.
- 2. Masks are not required in worship but we strongly recommend adults and children who have not been vaccinated to continue wearing masks at all church services and activities.
- 3. Masks will NOT be required for outside activities at TBC when social distancing is possible. Certain precautions should be considered at outside activities.

Out of love and concern for one another, we ask everyone to consider those around them and show respect for all people. "With all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love, eager to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace." -Ephesians 4:2-3

Check your email for more details or contact Katie with questions at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

ZOOM

FITNESS

CLASSES TAUGHT BY LAUREL CAVANAGH

Chair Yoga Tuesdays | 11am

Yoga Tuesdays | 12pm Senior Strength & Stretch Thursdays | 10am

Now Meeting In-Person

OUTDOOR FITNESS

CAMP GLADIATOR CLASSES

TBC Parking Lot | Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

M, W, F 5:00-6:00 am M, W, F 6:15-7:15 am



MONDAY AUGUST 23

9:30am - 12:45pm **Beverly Munday** 12:45pm - 4:00pm **Pat Pierce Linda Perry**

TUESDAY AUGUST 24

9:30 m - 12:45pm **Pat Nelson** 12:45pm-4:00pm

Jan Mills

WEDNESDAY AUGUST 25

9:30am -12:45pm Volunteer Needed 12:45pm - 4:00pm Volunteer Needed

THURSDAY AUGUST 26

9:30am - 12:45pm Moose Beaudreau 12:45pm - 4:00pm Flaine Smith

FRIDAY AUGUST 27

9:30am - 12:45pm **Stephanie Stanley** 12:45pm - 4:00pm **Volunteer Needed**

MONDAY AUGUST 30

9:30am - 12:45pm *Frank Evans*

12:45pm - 4:00pm

Pat Pierce

TUESDAY AUGUST 31

9:30am - 12:45pm Moose Beaudreau 12:45pm - 4:00pm Volunteer Needed

WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 1

9:30am - 12:45pm **Volunteer Needed** 12:45pm - 4:00pm **Stephanie Stanley**

THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 2

9:30am - 12:45pm Moose Beuadreau 12:45pm - 4:00pm Charla Peel

FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 3

9:30am - 12:45pm Volunteer Needed 12:45pm - 4:00pm Volunteer Needed

If you would be interested and feel comfortable volunteering in the ROC, please email **cdavis@tbcraleigh.com**.

SUPPORT THE 2021 NORTH HILLS 5K SEPTEMBER 11, 2021

It's back! We were so thankful for the ability to continue on with our race virtually last year but we know everyone missed the hills, the smiling faces, the competition, the fellowship, the outreach, and everything else that we've grown to love from the North Hills 5K! We are thrilled to be back in-person on September 11th, 2021 for the 15th Annual North Hills 5K benefiting BackPack Buddies through North Raleigh Ministries. We encourage everyone to get involved early by doing the following:

- 1. Mark Your Calendars! Plan to Walk, Run, or Volunteer during the Race on September 11th!
- **2. Spread the Word!** Tell your friends, family, neighbors, coworkers, etc about the NH5K and encourage them to participate!
- **3. Become a Sponsor!** Sponsors help us raise critical funds for BackPack Buddies through North Raleigh Ministries. We are looking for businesses, individuals, and Sunday School classes to serve as sponsors. If you or someone you know would like to help sponsor the 2021 North Hills 5K, please contact Christian Davis at cdavis@tbcraleigh.com.

Why are sponsorships so critical for the North Hills 5K?

According to Feeding America, 1 in 4 children are at risk of hunger in North Carolina. BackPack Buddies is a program that runs in several US cities and seeks to provide children from food-insecure homes with healthy meals during the school year. Thanks to sponsorships and race participants, we were able to raise over \$46,000 to support this program.

These funds contributed to over 200 students receiving backpacks filled with breakfast, lunch, and snacks 7 days a week through our Backpack Buddies Plus program at North Raleigh Ministries. Through the support of sponsorships and race participants, we hope to continue to support this vital ministry for our community.

SCAN HERE TO LEARN MORE:





STAY CONNECTED

We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and informing you about new information. All of our social media accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of intergenerational fellowship even online!



facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh



@tbcraleigh & @tbcstudentsraleigh



tbcraleigh.podbean.com

BELONG. BECOME. BE. STAFF CONTACT INFO



PASTORS

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts
SENIOR PASTOR
iroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good ADMINISTRATION sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rebekah Gordon
COLLEGE & YOUNG ADULTS
rgordon@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers

WORSHIP & MUSIC slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum
MINISTRY & MISSIONS
Itatum@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP

kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Christian Davis STUDENTS & RECREATION cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

SUPPORT STAFF

Jan Brown
FINANCIAL ADMINISTE

FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Wayne Rogers ORGANIST

Reenie Shore

PASTORAL SECRETARY rshore@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface

WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN.

Ramona Green

Ronnie Cole

MINISTERIAL SECRETARY bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Ashbey Jones

FACILITIES MANAGER ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Barbara Bowen

PIANIST



Stewardship

(YTD total through 07/31/2021)

YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)

YTD Operating Receipts YTD Operating Expenses

\$1,907,125.50 \$1,918,038.68 \$1.580,224.81

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Ch<mark>urch, 4815 Six Forks</mark> Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609